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SHJ  SOCIETY PAGES











	ART TALK


SUNDAY, MARCH 25, 2:30


Featuring Terri Traeger of the


Jewish Museum 








Write-up





CALENDAR OF EVENTS		      JUNE





JEWISH EDUCATION SCHOOL


          





SATURDAY, June 2, at 10:30 AM.


JEWISH HISTORY BUFFS Discussion will cover Jewish settlement in the Middle East, Far East, and Latin America. We will meet at the home of Gloria and Howard Weinberg.. Please join us. Call (914) 698-3148 for further information.





MONDAY, June 4, at 2 PM.


EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING - at the home of Berenice Katzen-Cohen. Please call (914) 965-4202 for directions. We hope to see all board members, as we plan for the coming year and follow up on the many good suggestions that came out of the Retreat last month. (See page 2 for details.). We will also be discussing the plans for our new Jewish Education School.  





SATURDAY, June 9, at 2:30 PM


ANNUAL MEETING 


POT LUCK SUPPER-5PM 


At the home of Barbra Baum. Call Barbra, 725-1402, for directions 
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BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE CHAIRS


2007


    Board of Directors


Co- Presidents:


  Howard Weinberg


  Marian Roet, 


  Charlotte Klein


Irv Kleiman, Treasurer


Rhoda Kleiman, Secretary


Gloria Weil, Corresponding Secretary


Lorraine Lasker, Member at Large





 Past President (2 years);


   Gloria Aronson-Weinberg


Founder:


  Cecil Feldman


Committees


Hospitality


Barbra Baum, (914) 725-1402


� HYPERLINK "mailto:gbaummd@verizon.net" ��gbaummd@verizon.net�


Membership


Howard Weinberg,


 (914) 698-3148


� HYPERLINK "mailto:Howardwg@msn.com" ��Howardwg@msn.com�


Newsletter Editor


Gloria Weil,( 914)235-2612


� HYPERLINK "mailto:grweil@optonline.net" ��grweil@optonline.net�


Program


Marian Roet, (914) 232-3394


� HYPERLINK "mailto:haldr@aol.com" ��haldr@aol.com�


Publicity


Terry Toll, (914) 834-3158


� HYPERLINK "mailto:ttollnotes@aol.com" ��ttollnotes@aol.com�


History Study Group


and Social Action


Berenice Katzen Cohen,


 (914) 965-4202


� HYPERLINK "mailto:bekatzen@verizon.net" ��bekatzen@verizon.net�

















Finger Lakes Community, First To Receive SHJ’s New Grant Offering





In applying for SHJ’s newly launched community grant program, Kol Haverim, Finger Lakes Community for Humanistic Judaism has become the first to request and be awarded a maximum grant of $1,000. This grant will be used to promote their 2007 summer camp program, Camp Imagine, being undertaken to increase awareness of the Kol Haverim community.





In filing for a grant, Kol Haverim described their project as a one-week day camp at the end of the summer when all other camps have closed, public schools have not yet opened and working parents in Ithaca, New York, face a dilemma. While solving a problem for others, they envision the program as a recruitment device for themselves. Using an already existing local camp’s site, a camp that will have closed the week prior to Camp Imagine’s opening, they avoid financial issues such as insurance but are able to take advantage of a nature camp in compliance with ideas they wish to teach children to value. 















































 “It’s important to note that one of the main attractions of Earth Arts [the camp] for our members is its nature orientation,” said Kol Haverim Vice Chair, Deirdre Silverman. “Given that we’re in an academic community, many of our members are scientists, and our definition of humanism is closely tied to natural, empirical phenomena. So we consider those aspects of the program a reflection and reinforcement of our Humanistic Jewish values.” 





Kol Haverim members—families with young children, teens, and elders—will be involved in implementing Humanistic Jewish activities which will focus on reason, respect and responsibility. Camp spaces will be allotted to Kol Haverim children and others from the Ithaca community. 





The Community Development Grant program was established to promote outreach and growth in SHJ affiliated communities.





Harriet Maza, editor








Top of Form





�


 


 Ann Toffel is having a wonderful spring. 


As we noted in the May newsletter, she will be receiving her doctorate in physical therapy this month, while in May her daughter was married not once, but twice. First there was a civil ceremony in California, and that was followed by a Jewish ceremony in New Jersey, attended by the immediate family. They managed to celebrate at three different parties, so we trust that Wendy and Craig are as completely connected as a couple can be.





Craig is an ambitious young man who is starting a Hedge Fund- Ann not sure exactly how that works but Craig seems to be on top of it. Right now getting financing.  Wendy is an Art Director for A&E, the cable network, and working from California. 





To quote Ann:


“She was the last of my children to be married- 


and it feels great!”





Much happiness to all of you!.
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 Happy Birthday to Elizabeth Turovsky, who turned 10 on May 20th. Elizabeth celebrated with family and friends at Fun Craft in Scarsdale			























IMPORTANT REMINDER





Please be sure to attend the annual membership meeting on June 9 at Barbra Baum’s home. This is our end-of-year report on what we have done and plan to do. We meet at 2:30.





We are a small group of Humanist Jews who value the work of the various volunteers who are trying  to help us develop and grow. Each and every one of you is important. So come and be heard.





The meeting will be followed by a pot-luck supper, when we hope to have fun and good conversation. Call Barbra Baum at 725-1402 to tell her what you will bring for the pot-luck supper.





Charlotte Klein








IISHJ Presents Jews and the Muslim World: Solving the Puzzle


Join a panel of distinguished scholars who will explore the history of Islam and its current relationship to Zionism and Anti-Semitism. They will discuss the Jews’ place in the Muslim world and, from the perspective of both cultures, what needs to be done.





Mark the date and place on your calendars: October 19-21 at the International Institute for Secular Humanistic Judaism, the Pivnick Center at the Birmingham Temple, 28611 West 12 Mile Road, Farmington Hills Michigan 48334.





For more information call 248-476-9532, E-mail iishj.org or visit the internet at www.iishj.org





44 entries to the student “Tikkun Olam/Repairing the World” recent competition will be displayed Friday, April 4-Sunday, April 6, 2008 at the Marriott Warner Center in Woodland Hills, California, during the SHJ Conference and Teen/Young Adult Conclave.Sponsored by the SHJ Education Committee, this art, writing and project competition was chaired by Elaine Kamienny and judged by the SHJ Board of Directors at their May, 2007 meeting in Farmington Hills, Michigan. 





Finalists included students from K-8th grade, representing  chapters from Boston, Boca Raton, Puget Sound  and the Birmingham Temple in Michigan.





Shop Online and Support the Society for Humanistic Judaism


 


The Society for Humanistic Judaism is now registered with Fundraising Solutions (� HYPERLINK "http://www.fundraising-solutions.org" �www.fundraising-solutions.org�), a company that partners with retail merchants (including Amazon, Barnes & Noble, Dell, Gap, Macy's, Staples, Travelocity, and 1-800-Flowers) to bring shopping dollars back to designated non-profit organizations. When you shop online at any of the 1,000+ retailer partners, a portion of your purchasing dollars (anywhere from 2-25%, varying from merchant to merchant) will come back to the Society.  Here's how you can help the Society just by shopping:


 


    1.  Visit the Society for Humanistic Judaism website, www. shj.org


   2. Scroll to the bottom of our homepage and click on the link that alternately flashes, "Help us raise funds by             shopping through our marketplace" and the shopping bag icon that says, "click here for more info."


   3. The link takes you to the Fundraising Solutions Welcome page, where you can download a desktop shortcut


       the next time you shop: Download Desktop Shortcut


   4.  Whether or not you download the shortcut, you're now ready to begin shopping. You can search by merchant


        or by category and proceed to shop as you normally would online. 


 


By taking the extra step of making your purchases through Fundraising Solutions, you are helping us raise precious dollars that will support our distinct programs and services.  Please tell your communities, friends and families about this unique way to help us raise funds.

















Humanistic Judaism Hits the News: Look At These





Humanistic Judaism is blooming nearly everywhere lately, bringing colorful publicity to the Movement—and some with a perennial effect.





With the advent of Rabbi Peter Schweitzer’s first column appearing in the 2007, May-June issue of Jewish Currents—“Secular Jews and Jewish Ritual” —readers can look forward to a regular contribution. The City Congregation’s rabbi will be featured in every other issue of this bimonthly publication, explaining Humanistic Judaism in a standing column entitled “New Jewish Rituals.” If you haven’t seen it yet, check it out; I think you’ll be delighted. Jewish Currents is a Workmen’s Circle/Arbeter Ring publication and Schweitzer’s first article is in Volume 61, No. 3.





Another rabbi publishing periodically for an outside-of-our Movement magazine is SHJ’s Community Development Director, Rabbi Miriam Jerris, whose articles can be found on-line in InterfaithFamily.com. Her most recent article, “A Secular Welcoming,” deals with baby-welcoming ceremonies and issues such as circumcision, female/male equality, and recognition of ancestors and present-day family members (Issue 209: May 22, 2007). Go to the Archives of InterfaithFamily.com and you’ll find another half dozen interesting offerings penned by Jerris as well. 





Spring must bring thoughts of circumcision because articles have cropped up all over. Toronto’s Rabbi Eva Goldfinger was quoted on the issue in the city’s Globe and Mail (globeandmail.com), May 22, in an article entitled “Jewish and Uncircumcised”; and Rabbi Adam Chalom from Kol Hadash, IL, and Rabbi Jay Heyman from Kol Hadash, CA, were both quoted in a front page Chicago Tribune article by Judy Peres, May 22, entitled “Some Jewish Parents Break Ranks Over Circumcision.”





Another article, “Local Hindu Leader Tells Humanist Jews of the Commonalities of the Two Belief  Systems,” emailed to the SHJ office by Board member Cornell Jaray, came from the May 20, on-line San Diego Jewish World after the reporter, Gerry Greber, attended a Shabbat service at the HJC of San Diego. Dr. Lalitha Subramanian had been speaking on her findings.





Why even actor Chuck Norris referred to the SHJ on May 14 in his article “How to Outlaw Christianity (Step 1). Norris accuses us of loving “nothing more than to help society look with distain upon Christianity” (� HYPERLINK "http://worldnetdaily.com/news/article.asp?ARTICLE" �http://worldnetdaily.com/news/article.asp?ARTICLE� ID=55668). Why the accusation? First, for hailing Representative Pete Stark as the first member of Congress to make known he is a nontheist—which is against the wishes of the Founding Fathers who wanted Americans to vote Christians into public office; and two, for advocating the Hate Crimes Prevention Act: “While the bill purports to target crimes of brutality, not speech, it could very easily end up restricting First Amendment rights of Christians to speak freely against such anti-biblical practices as homosexuality and transvestitism.” 


The publicity is accepted.








JEWISH GENIUS





This article was published in Commentary in April, 2007 by Charles Murray, author of the somewhat controversial The Bell Curve.


Since its first issue in 1945, COMMENTARY has published hundreds of articles about Jews and Judaism. As one would expect, they cover just about every important aspect of the topic. But there is a lacuna, and not one involving some obscure bit of Judaica. COMMENTARY has never published a systematic discussion of one of the most obvious topics of all: the extravagant overrepresentation of Jews, relative to their numbers, in the top ranks of the arts, sciences, law, medicine, finance, entrepreneurship, and the media. 


I have personal experience with the reluctance of Jews to talk about Jewish accomplishment—my co-author, the late Richard Herrnstein, gently resisted the paragraphs on Jewish IQ that I insisted on putting in The Bell Curve (1994). Both history and the contemporary revival of anti-Semitism in Europe make it easy to understand the reasons for that reluctance. But Jewish accomplishment constitutes a fascinating and important story. Recent scholarship is expanding our understanding of its origins. 


And so this Scots-Irish Gentile from Iowa hereby undertakes to tell the story. I cover three topics: the timing and nature of Jewish accomplishment, focusing on the arts and sciences; elevated Jewish IQ as an explanation for that accomplishment; and current theories about how the Jews acquired their elevated IQ. “


For those interested in reading further, please request the full article from :


Terry Toll � HYPERLINK "mailto:ttollnotes@aol.com" ��ttollnotes@aol.com�  or


 Gloria Weil � HYPERLINK "mailto:gweil@optonline.net" ��gweil@optonline.net�
































CALENDAR, 2007








All meetings start at 2:30 PM unless otherwise noted. 


All Programs are located at the Community Unitarian Church


Membership meetings at member homes    	 


Study Group meets Saturday morning


Shabbat dinners- Friday evening             * means event is not held on Saturday





SAT.  6/2 – Study Group


*MON.  6/4 - Executive Board Meeting, 


SAT. 6/9- Annual Meeting- at the home of Barbra Baum- 2:30PM


		5 PM  Pot-Luck supper








Have a great summer!











NEWSLETTER NOTICE


We regret that, because of the cost and time involved in printing and mailing, we are unable to send copies by regular mail to non-members after three issues. If you wish to continue having the Newsletter mailed to you after three issues, please send a check for $18 for one year’s subscription to:





Irving Kleiman, Treasurer


165 West End Avenue


New York, NY  10023-5509











PLEASE SUBMIT ANY ARTICLES, INTERESTING EVENTS OR NOTICES TO GLORIA WEIL FOR INCLUSION.














The Jewish Education School (JES) Committee, composed of Irv and Rhoda Kleiman, Dmitry and Olga Turovsky, Howard Weinberg and Gloria Aronson-Weinberg, has been hard at work and meeting regularly. 


Thus far, we have a detailed curriculum outline as well as our mission statement. Both Dmitry and Elin Poneman have volunteered to be our first parent teachers. The first Open House is planned for Saturday, June 23, 2007 from 2 pm to 4 pm at the Unitarian Church in White Plains and many WCHJ members have been all over the County putting up flyers. In addition, we have ads in two Westchester parent magazines and Dmitry has been highly efficient in posting this event listing in at least 15 different Internet websites. Irv and Rhoda have made up a highly attractive brochure. 


On Sunday, May 20th, Gloria, Howard and Charlotte and Arthur Klein set up a table, at a major event sponsored by the Westchester Jewish Council, with material about our organization as well as the school. We received major exposure to a large audience at that event. We are planning another open house either late August, or early September, with a proposed beginning date for the school in October. The classes will serve children from Kindergarten through Bar/Bat Mitzvah and beyond.


We still need lots of help in distributing flyers and help in locating more teachers. Please contact me @ � HYPERLINK "javascript:main.compose('new','t=gaw149@msn.com')" �gaw149@msn.com� or 914 698 3148 for more info and/or ideas.           


		submitted by Gloria Aronson-Weinberg

















Plans are developing for our new Jewish Education School. Learn more on page 3, or check out � HYPERLINK "http://www.wchj.org/ School.html" ��http://www.wchj.org/ School.html� to see the flyer we are circulating wherever it will catch the eye of interested parents.





Please help spread the word.








FROM CHARLOTTE KLEIN- UPDATES





Our Retreat on May 12 brought to light a host of stimulating and valuable ideas from our members. Thanks to the generous hospitality of Barbra Baum, twelve of us met to discuss the future of our community stimulating discussion about our little community of humanistic Jews. Frank and honest opinions as well as several good suggestions were offered, which we will discuss further at the annual meeting on June 9. Plans are well underway for a Jewish education program but need support from other members to get the word out. Flyers are available online and at the end of this newsletter to print out and distribute. Please tell Gloria Aaron Weinberg where you are placing them. Some suggestions were- bookstores, real estate offices, libraries ( ask the person in charge), friends with young children, grandchildren who are unaffiliated with a Temple.





Many expressed feelings of wanting more music, inspirational speakers, and in-depth talks on humanistic topics. We all agreed that we especially valued the fellowship experienced in our group activities, be they the Pot-Luck Shabbats, field trips, or community programs, but are committed to helping our small community grow. The JES, (Jewish Educational School) will be an important tool in attracting younger members, and we are investigating hiring an interim madrikha while exploring feasibility of engaging a young rabbinical person to provide life cycle services, and to reach out to young unaffiliated Jews.





Let us hear from all of you. Your opinion and suggestions matter.





.





					Charlotte Klein
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